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“Our mission is to 

celebrate God’s 

transforming Love in 

Jesus, by following 

where Jesus’ Love is 

calling us to serve the 
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Ascension This Week 

Inside this issue: 

 —“Ashes to Go”  from 
Deacon Geri Swanson 

——Lenten programs and 
how we will arrange our 
schedules while Fr Bill is 
serving two churches as 
Priest. 

—-Meetings and Events for 
the next few weeks  

—-Volunteering  at the 
Soup Kitchen and Food 
Pantry at Trinity Lutheran 

On Sunday, March 17 

    —– 8 am Said Eucharist 

    —-10 am Sung Eucharist 

Sunday School meets in the 
Undercroft at 10am 

   —–11:15 am Coffee Hour 

——2:30 pm Service at 
Lakeside Manor 

——6 pm AA meeting 

Ashes to Go — from Deacon Geri Swanson 

Distributing ashes on the first day of Lent is a long standing  

tradition in the Christian Church. Distributing them at traffic lights, 

train stations, subway stops and ferry terminals is a rather new 

phenomena. Here on Staten Island, various clergy from Episcopal 

and Lutheran churches have been involved in this unique outreach 

to our community for the past five years. Over the past years  

ashes have been distributed in the Staten Island ferry terminal 

and outside the terminal at Whitehall Street in Manhattan. This 

year the Rev. Trevor Babb of Christ Church, the Rev. Deacon  

Geraldine Swanson from the Richmond Episcopal Ministry, Jim 

Murphy, parishioner at St Paul's Memorial Church and Liza  

Rhoades of Christ Church took the 6:40 am ferry across the harbor 

and set up "shop" outside the subway station for the 1 and R 

trains. In spite of the bitter cold and gusty winds, they offered 

ashes to commuters who often expressed their thanks for the  

opportunity to have this reminder of the fragility of our earthly 

lives. Additionally, several folks stopped by to ask to share a  

moment or two of prayer. Although the number of people who 

stopped by dropped off dramatically from years past, most likely 

due to the 13 degree temperatures, the Spirit was indeed with us 

as we ministered to a variety of God's children as they rushed off 

to work or school, and their piety and gratitude for our presence 

was heartfelt.  And stopping by the new Dunkin Donuts for some 

hot coffee on the way home was a wonderful way for us to share 

some personal fellowship.  

   (Photo Next Page) 
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Ashes to Go at the Ferry Terminal in Manhattan.    Left to right:  Jim Murphy,  
parishioner of St Paul’s Memorial Church, Rev. Trevor Babb of Christ Church, and the 
Rev. Deacon Geraldine Swanson from the Richmond Episcopal Ministry.  Liza Rhoades 
of Christ Church took the picture. 

Where is Fr Bill?? 

Fr Bill will work out of the office at St. John’s all day on Mondays and half days on 
Wednesdays after mass and coffee hour at Ascension.   

Fr Bill will work at Ascension on Tuesday and Thursday full days and half days on 
Wednesday mornings.  

In addition, Fr Bill has been asked to rotate weeks at Ascension and St. John’s during 
Lent.  This rotation will continue until Palm Sunday.   Fr Bill will be at Ascension for Palm 
Sunday and Easter Sunday.   The week after Easter, he will be on vacation. 

In the event of a pastoral emergency or personal need, Fr. Bill  
welcomes calls to the rectory (718-447-4501) or his cell (917-863-1516). 
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Something to Do For Lent:  You Can Be of Service at the Soup Kitchen or Food Pantry 

at Trinity Lutheran  

Are you looking for a way to put some action into your Lenten Discipline this year? Why not 

volunteer serving at the Soup Kitchen or Food Pantry at Trinity Lutheran Church located at 

309 St Paul's Avenue in Stapleton? Volunteers are always needed. On the second Saturday, 

Christ Church/New Brighton does the cooking; on the fourth Saturday St Andrew's from Rich-

montown is in the kitchen preparing a hot meal. The Food Pantry, which is supported by the 

congregation at St Paul's Memorial Church down the street from TLC, could use your help or 

donations. The Food Pantry is open from 11 until 1 with volunteers arriving around 10 to as-

sist in setting up. Volunteers for the Soup Kitchen can arrive around 11 to begin serving a 

meal at noon. Both programs close at 1pm followed by a quick clean up. If you are interested 

in assisting at the food pantry, contact Deacon Margaret Ann at  MARGANNNYC@aol.com. 

Contact Mary Ciccolella if the Soup Kitchen appeals to you: maryciccolellatlc@gmail.com . 

Your help would be welcomed. 

             From Rev Deacon Geraldine Swanson 

A few more photos from Shrove Tuesday  
pancake supper.  At left, Bonnie Rogers, Nancy 
Williamson, Rosemary Colca, and left below Eva 
Tortora.  Above:  Five of the beautiful children 
who participated in hiding the Alleluia banner. 
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Visit us on the web at 

http://www.ascensionsi.org/  

       1 Kingsley Ave, Staten Island, NY    718.442.4187          

 Find us on Facebook@AscensionChurchSI 

Save the Date:  Upcoming Events for Richmond Episcopal Ministry:   
 
*Thursday, March 14:  Adult Forum/Lenten study at Ascension, 7pm in the  
rectory.  A light supper will be served.  Meetings continue through Lent. 

Saturday, March 9:  St John’s will hold a St Patrick’s Day dinner fundraiser.  Time is 
6:30PM, tickets are $30.00.  Event includes a DJ, 50/50 drawing, and basket raffles.  

*Sunday, March 17:  Adult Forum/Lenten study at Ascension after coffee hour.  Meetings  
continue through Lent.   

Sunday, March 17 through Sunday, March 31, at St John’s:  LENTEN SERIES, “The Way 
of Love”  Held during coffee hour, 12:00 PM - 12:45 PM, Eccleston Hall/ Community Room 

Sunday, March 31:  Annual IPC Joint Lenten Service at 4PM.  Location TBA. 

Saturday, May 4:  Mothers’ Day Off.  More information to follow 

Saturday, June 8:  St John’s community yard sale.  More information to follow. 

Our hard-working cooks from the Shrove  
Tuesday pancake supper.  Above—Ned Rogers, 
Right– Bill Sorensen and Roy Williamson.   
Many thanks to you all. 


